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CONVENTION + vISITORS BUREAU




Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
July 8, 2020
Webex

Present:  D. Lee, E. Belfrage, F. Willson, G. Rozich, P. Smith, C. Rose, C. Baldridge
Absent:  None
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the May 2020 Meeting Minutes. David seconded. All approved.
· Scott to send the Board a draft of action items relating to the Bureau’s efforts to combat social injustice. 
· Scott will be scheduling an optional Webex meeting for the Board prior to the August 10 Board Meeting on creating a Special Improvement District (SID).
· Clay and Scott will work to hire a new CPA Firm – considering Charles E. Harris, the firm that has completed our Audit the past several years.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of May Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lee welcomed the group to the July Executive Committee Meeting. Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the May 2020 Meeting Minutes. David seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of April totaled $968,045 a decrease of 10.2 percent from FY19 and a 6 percent decrease vs. the YTD budget of $1,031,000. 
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through June is $333,631.63. Account receivables total $32,025 due to the billing for the Destination Guide Partnership. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000.
c. Revenue Projections – Scott noted that bed tax revenue for July – December is projected to be $222,000. There are variables of the COVID-19 crisis that will impact bed tax revenue. The Bureau is receiving $300,000 from the City of Dublin for the Hospitality Industry Restart Plan – staff will be reimbursed for expenses utilized for that effort. Scott noted that there is no timetable for using those funds. There is a scenario that the Bureau will delay its statewide campaign until early 2021. The Bureau has been approved for a $100,000 Line of Credit from The Middlefield Banking Company.
d. CARES Act Loan – Staff received a $74,400 Economic Injury Disaster Loan from the CARES Act. The loan terms are for 30 years at 2.75% and begins 12 months after closing. Scott worked closely with Congressman Balderson’s Office on the loan and he was instrumental in making this happen.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Evolving the Dublin CVB – The Committee formed to help draft the vision for the new Dublin CVB continues to meet. Scott noted that there has been great progress made and there will be a recommendation coming to the full Board of Directors at its August 10 meeting.
b. Special Improvement District (SID) – One of the key elements of the Evolution of the Dublin CVB is the creation of a Special Improvement District. A SID is an economic development tool that allows private property owners in a self-defined area to establish a program for services or improvements and pay for the program with assessments on all properties in the defined area. This area can be any size if it is contiguous. SIDs are governed by a private, nonprofit corporation created by the private property owners and run by a board of the property owners. Private property owners must petition their City Council to create a SID. The petition must be signed by owners representing at least 60% of the front footage along all public streets in the proposed district. 
The Bureau is looking to create a SID in Downtown Dublin and the new organization overseeing the SID would be under the Dublin CVB. There are numerous efficiencies with this model, utilizing current staff and facilities at the Bureau. The deliverables because of the SID is yet to be determined but may include Marketing, Special Events, Cleanliness, Advocacy, Strategic Planning, etc.
The Bureau would consider retaining MS Consultants, Inc. to oversee the creation of the SID at the cost of an estimated $50,000. Scott will be scheduling an optional Webex meeting for the Board prior to the August 10 Board Meeting on creating a Special Improvement District (SID). 
c. Racial Injustice – Scott noted that the Bureau Staff wants to make a positive impact with racial injustice – more than just release your typical boilerplate response. We are not looking for good PR, just want to be part of the solution! The following was the draft response create by Staff:
The Dublin Convention & Visitors Bureau condemns racism, inequality and injustice. It is our responsibility as an organization that represents the City of Dublin to not only speak out against racism but put our words into action. The Bureau applauds Dublin City Council for its action and will support Resolution 37-20 in any way possible. The following are immediate actions the Dublin Convention & Visitors Bureau is taking to help end systemic racism and create a more inclusive experience in our city.
1) Prioritize a more diverse and inclusive representation of visitors, businesses and members of our community to be included in marketing materials and social media, including photography, website content, Destination Guide, travel writers, bloggers and other outlets.

2) Utilize professional development resources to educate staff on topics related to cultural competency, diversity, equity and inclusion.

3) Create industry educational opportunities for Dublin CVB Partners with an emphasis on diversity and inclusion of topics, speakers and businesses representing all races, cultures and abilities.

4) Serve as the Liaison to Dublin’s Hospitality Industry for the City of Dublin’s efforts (Resolution 37-20, Section 9) to “provide to Council a recommended schedule of community engagements  that will facilitate an open and honest discussion among the Dublin community regarding injustice, inequity, intolerance, negative stereotyping and discrimination based on race, religion, ethnicity or belief.”

Scott acknowledged that this is a policy issue and it is ultimately up to the Board to determine if we implement. The Committee discussed and recommended creating another tactic the works with the Columbus Urban League to determine the perception of Dublin. A draft of the response and recommended actions will be distributed to the Board for review and approval.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Statewide Campaign – Staff is closely monitoring visitor intentions and resident sentiment to determine if the statewide campaign will be launched in August. Scott noted that it is not trending the right way at the moment. There will be continued conversation with the City of Dublin. 
b. DORA – Dublin City Council is scheduled to further discuss the Designated Outdoor Refreshment Area (DORA) at its July 27 City Council Meeting. Scott noted that he’s concerned that this issue may be dragged down with COVID in the current environment and is hoping Council will direct Dublin City Staff to apply for DORA and then have the discussion on whether to activate it at a later date. 
c. National Sales Manager – Pat King will not be returning to the Bureau in the full-time role of National Sales Manager. Scott noted that he is had several conversations with Pat and there is potential of utilizing her skills on a contract basis in the future. 
d. CPA Firm – Scott is looking for a new CPA Firm. He asked the Committee to send over recommendations. Clay recommended considering Charles E. Harris, the firm that has completed our Audit the past several years.
V.  Other
Scott noted that the City of Dublin does not want to invite visitors to the City during the PGA Tournaments during the next two weeks. The Bureau has worked with the City on messaging and will continue to focus on safety.
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, August 5 at 4 p.m., Webex

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, August 10 at Noon, Webex
“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
